
SANTA FE TRAIL HIGH SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

APRIL 2017 
 
STUDENT CLASS SCHEDULE FOR 2017-18 
If all goes well, the students in grades 9-11 will be getting their class schedule for the 2017-18 
school year next week.  The schedule is really close to being done.  Great job to Mrs. 
Strother here!! 
 
QUALIFYING SCORES FOR ACC CLASSES 
On Friday, May 5, students that need to retest to enroll in Allen County College classes in 
2017-18 will be traveling to the Burlingame campus.  They will be taking the Acuplacer this 
time.   
 
SPORTS PHYSICALS FOR 2017-18 AT SFT 
Dr. Charles Shively D.C. will be performing sports physicals at the High School and 
Carbondale Attendance Center on May 8, 2017.  This will cover the upcoming 2017-2018 
school year.  There will be a $20 fee and Dr. Shively is generously donating half of that 
money back to the athletic programs at Santa Fe Trail. We will need at least 10 participants 
to secure this event.  Anyone with a complicated medical history should see their regular 
doctor for their routine physical. Appointments can be made by contacting the school nurse. 

 
FBLA 2017 STATE PLACERS 

Test Name Place Student Name 
Emerging Business Issues Third Calvin Young, Xavier Ard, Otis Costlow** 

Introduction to Information Technology Ninth Cole Graham 

Local Chapter Annual Business Report Sixth Cameron Koger 
Mr. FBL Seventh Carson Stumpff 
Mr. FBL Fifth Cameron Koger 
Ms. FBL Ninth Kelsey Hug 

National Who's Who in FBLA Tenth Carson Stumpff 
National Who's Who in FBLA Ninth Kelsey Hug 

Partnership with Business Project Third Kelsey Hug, Cameron Koger** 

Spreadsheet Applications Second Hunter Ellenburg 

Spreadsheet Applications Tenth Brenden Hale 

Spreadsheet Applications Second Hunter Ellenburg** 
 
**Qualifies for National competition in Anaheim, California, June 29-July 2, 2017 
 
Other honors & awards for SFT-FBLA: 

1. Quality Member Award:  Cameron Koger 
2. Who’s Who in Kansas FBLA:  Savannah Hinck, Kelsey Hug, Cameron Koger, 

Carson Stumpff 
3. Voting Delegates:  Hunter Ellenburg, Savannah Hinck, Otis & Greta Costlow, 

Cameron Koger 



4. Gold Seal Chapter of Merit 
5. Third Place in total Professional Membership 
6. Kelsey Hug elected State Secretary for Kansas FBLA 

 
 

 
 
Hunter Ellenburg displays his 
2nd Place awards for Spreadsheet                          Kelsey Hug campaigning for KS FBLA 
State Applications.      Secretary. 
 
 
THE ART DEPARTMENT 

NELSON-ATKINS MUSEUM OF ART FIELD TRIP 
Nine talented art students from the high school accompanied Mrs. Doreen, Mrs. Riggs, and 
the Advanced Art class from the junior high on a museum art field trip. They visited the 
Nelson-Atkins Museum of Art in Kansas City on a wet and windy April 5th. This was a 
wonderful opportunity to expose our young artists to a variety of pieces from early Egyptian 
through today’s contemporary work. All students will be creating their own artwork inspired 
by a piece from the museum. 



 

 
 
 
 
WOODSHOP 
Individualized construction of various proportions 
The Industrial Education and engineering classes are building up a storm.  We are so pleased 
with the recent rains and knowing that our classrooms which include the drafting room and 
the woodshop have stayed completely dry with the new ramp cover installed last summer.  
There is not one rainy day that the memory of a wet basement and moving classrooms 
doesn’t enter our minds.  Thanks to everyone who had a hand in last year’s cleanup and for 
those helping us get the ramp covered so we could forget about the problem….very 
effective problem solving.    Very much appreciated! 
As we prepare for our Woodworking show on April 20, from 6:00 to 7:00 in the high school 
commons, I figured I would show you a few items that have been constructed by the 
woodworking classes and architectural design class this school year. 



 
Carter Greenfield shows off his vintage wooden American flag made in class. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Bryce Isabell in leaning on an oak coffee table chest that he made. 



 
Calvin Young and Ian Trego each made a nice table. 
 
 



 
Matthew Wurm is building a couple of score table for the baseball diamonds.  Apryl Mulford 
is working a vanity desk and is ready to add the drawers. 



 
Architectural design class has been designing tiny homes.  Every student designed one which 
best met their needs.  They are now designing and drawing their dream home with the 
computer aided design program.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Athletics and Activities at Santa Fe Trail High School 

Baseball 

The baseball season has gotten off to a slow start in 2017 due to weather related 
postponements.  On March 28th the varsity visited Prairie View and split the double header.  
The junior varsity is 0-2 on the young season, losing to Prairie View.  All varsity and junior 
varsity home games are played at Jones Park in Overbrook.  Santa Fe Trail will be 
participating in the Regional Baseball Tournament held by Kansas City-Bishop Ward, on 
May 16 @ Community America Ballpark, 1800 Village West Pkwy., Kansas City, Kansas.  
The teams at this regional are: Holton, Kansas City-Bishop Ward, Meriden-Jefferson West, 
Santa Fe Trail. 

Softball 

On Tuesday, March 28th the Lady Chargers traveled to Prairie View and lost both games of a 
doubleheader.  The junior varsity has not been able to get on the field yet, due to wet field 
conditions.  All varsity and junior varsity home games are played at Jones Park in 
Carbondale.  Santa Fe Trail will be participating in the Regional Softball Tournament held at 
Osawatomie on May 15th @ Karl E. Cole Sports Complex, 900 12th Street, Field #3 in 
Osawatomie.  The teams at this regional are: Kansas City-Bishop Ward, LaCygne-Prairie 
View, Osawatomie, and Santa Fe Trail 

Boys Golf 

SFT has yet to begin tournament play, due to the wet weather.  They will start the season at 
Burlington on Friday, April 7th.  SFT will be hosting their annual tournament on Tuesday, 
April 18th at Hidden Springs Golf Course beginning at 1:00 pm.  We will also host the 
Pioneer League Golf Tournament on Monday, May 1st at Hidden Springs.  Santa Fe Trail 
will be playing in the 4A Regional Golf Tournament at the Clay Center Country Club, 1568 
Navajo Rd, Clay Center, KS 67432. Tee-Off (Shotgun) is at 9:00 am on Monday, May 15th. 

Track & Field 

The Santa Fe Trail track team saw their first action on Thursday, March 30th when they 
traveled to Silver Lake.  At this track meet, both the varsity and junior varsity competed. 
Team results were: Varsity Girls 4th Place, FR/SOPH Girls 2nd Place, Varsity Boys 3rd Place, 
and FR/SOPH Boys 2nd Place.  Santa Fe Trail will participate in the 4A Regional Track Meet 
hosted by Baldwin High School on Friday, May 19th. 
 

 
  
 
 


